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June 30, 2020Council work session Minutes

2:00 Call to Order and Roll Call

Council President Lynn Peterson called the Metro Council 

work session call to order at: 2:01 p.m.

Council President Lynn Peterson, Councilor Sam Chase, 

Councilor Christine Lewis, Councilor Shirley Craddick, 

Councilor Craig Dirksen, Councilor Juan Carlos Gonzalez, 

and Councilor Bob Stacey

Present: 7 - 

Work Session Topics:

2:05 Regional Investment Strategy: Transportation Investment Measure 

Refinement

 

Council President Peterson introduced Mr. Andy Shaw, 

Director of Government Affairs, and Ms. Margi Bradway, 

Deputy Director of Planning to present on the 

transportation investment measure refinement. Mr. Shaw 

reviewed the agenda for the work session which included a 

revenue update, a review of final recommended corridor 

investments, a specific focus on Highway 43 planning and 

Highway 26 study, and then Council direction. He discussed 

the revenue update that included recent findings and 

recommended action. 

Ms. Bradway reviewed the final list of recommended 

corridor investments which included the Southwest 

Corridor, TV Highway, 82nd Ave, Central City, Albina Vision, 

SW 185th, Highway 217, Pacific Highway 99W, Highway 

212/Sunrise, Clackamas-to-Columbia/181st, 162nd, 

McLoughlin Blvd, Burnside, Powell Blvd, Highway 43 and 

Highway 26. She discussed design and design features of 

each corridor. Mr. Shaw then mentioned the next steps 

which included final project and program 

recommendations, partner’s adoption of letters of 

commitment, and decisions needed. 
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Council Discussion 

Councilor Dirksen requested clarification on the funding 

mechanisms for the measure. 

Councilor Stacey inquired how partnerships would work to 

realign and reprioritize schedules to match the reduced 

revenue streams and still accomplish set objectives.

Councilor Craddick requested clarification on the revenue 

schedule.

Councilor Gonzalez requested a prioritization list since the 

revenue has changed.

Councilor Chase inquired on the limitations of the state 

funding. 

Councilor Dirksen voiced his concern on the possibility of 

underfunding the measure.

Councilor Craddick echoed Councilor Dirksen’s concerns.

Councilor Lewis voiced her appreciation for inclusion of safe 

sidewalks in 99W and McLoughlin Blvd.

Councilor Gonzalez commented on the need to list 

prioritization before the Council would vote for referral. He 

recommended the removal of the vehicle registration fee 

from the funding mechanisms. 

Councilor Chase voiced his agreement with the drawn out 

timeline. 

Councilor Stacey commented on the revenue stream.  
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3:05 Chief Operating Officer Communication

Deputy Chief Operating Officer Andrew Scott discussed the 

reopening of the Oregon Zoo and potential funding 

allocation to P’5.

3:10 Councilor Communication

Councilor Gonzalez mentioned the four listening sessions 

for the transportation measure in each County. 

3:15 Adjourn

Seeing no further business, Council President Lynn Peterson 

adjourned the Metro Council work session at 3:12 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Diadira Pedro-Xuncax, Council Policy Assistant
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ATTACHMENTS TO THE PUBLIC RECORD FOR THE MEETING OF JUNE 30, 2020 
 

Item Topic Doc. Date Document Description Doc. Number 

1.0 PowerPoint 06/30/2020 GetMoving2020: Corridor 
Investment Recommendations 063020cw-01 

 
 

 




